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The President of FIM Asia Mr. Stephan 

P. Carapiet spearheaded the FIM Asia 

Board of Director’s Meeting held in 

Meeting Room 1 of Harbourview Hotel 

in Macau, China last 05 of August 

2018. The said important event was 

hosted by the Automobile Association 

of Macau, China (AAMC) headed by its 

President Mr.  Chong Coc Veng with 

the assistance from Mr. Patrick Castro 

and Ms. Cheong Chi Tan “Bonnie”. 

It was attended by FIM Asia Deputy President Stanley Yasuhiro, DDS of Guam (GMAC), FIM 

Asia Vice Presidents Ms. GONG Hong Guo of China (CAMF), Mr. Sujith Kumar of India 

(FMSCI),  Mr. Isa Al Awadhi of Bahrain (BAMF) and of course , Mr. Stephan Carapiet, the 

concurrent FIM Asia President. Mr. Patrick Castro, Ms. “Bonnie” of AAM and Mr. Rommel 

Panganiban, Executive Assistant also attended the meeting. 

 

Before the start of the FIM Asia Board 

of Director’s Meeting, a beautiful 

Plaque of Appreciation was presented 

to the President of AAMC Mr.  Chong 

Coc Veng by FIM Asia President 

Stephan Carapiet & the Board of 

Directors for the wonderful and 

exceptional support to the current 

administration of FIM Asia. 
 

The FIM Asia President & the Board of 

Directors further thanked the very 

warm welcome and hospitality being 

extended to them by the AAMC. 

 

The Board Meeting went so well with all matters being discussed were all put into its order.  
Some of the agenda’s were the confirmation and formalization of the FIM Asia Sporting & Non-
Sporting Commission Directors, the FIM Asia General Assembly, Gala Ceremonies, the FIM 
Asia Organogram, the new website and Facebook page of FIM Asia which is now functioning 
and updated, permanent headquarters of FIM Asia, meetings of the FIM Asia President to event 
promoters and potential host countries to have more events and uplift our CONU to greater 
heights and the quarterly meeting of the Board of Directors is now under the pipeline.  
 

The FIM Asia Board of Director’s Meeting ended with a positive outlook and is now moving 

forward for the betterment of our CONU with the untiring and active support of the FIM Asia 

Board of Directors, AAMC, the President of FIM Asia, Mr. Stephan Carapiet and not to mention 

the support of the members of FIM Administration & FIM Asia family, the FMNs. 


